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Happy New Year! This year is the year of the dragon in terms of the zodiac. The zodiac animals 
include the mouse, cow, tiger, rabbit, dragon, snake, horse, sheep, monkey, bird, dog, and wild boar. 
A specific animal is determined by the year in which each person is born. I was born in the year of the 
sheep and my grandfather was also born in the year of the sheep. Since the cycle occurs every 12 
years with 12 different types of animals, it is possible for people to be the same animal even if they 
are different in age. 
 
In Buddhism, dragons are known as creatures that protect Buddhism. Dragon sculptures and 
paintings can be seen in temples. There are famous sculptures in India, the birthplace of Buddhism. 
When I went to India, I saw a statue of Shakyamuni Buddha and a naga (snake like being) in a pond. 
The photo is of a sculpture in the pond at Mahabodhi Temple in India. In the story of Mucilinda (a 
naga), Buddha was meditating under a Bodhi tree.  Muchalinda lived there as well. Muchalinda 
realized the greatness of Buddha and he continued to silently watch over him. When a violent storm 
broke out, Muchalinda wrapped his body around the Buddha seven times and used it as an umbrella 
over his head, protecting him from the wind and rain for seven days. The story is that Muchalinda then 
took the form of a human and was converted to Buddha. 
 
Shinran Shonin also says in his Wasan that the dragons protect those who recite the Nembutsu night and day. 

When we say “Namu-amida-butsu,” 
Nanda, Upananda, and the other great nagas, 

Along with the countless naga-gods, revere 
And protect us constantly, day and night.  

[Shinran Shonin - Hymns of the Pure Land 103] 
 

 
木 (Tree) → 森 (Forest) 

車 (Car) → 轟 (???) 

The answer to last month's quiz was "A loud sound echoes." 
When the three kanji for "tree" come together, it means "forest," so if the three kanji for "car" come together, some people might have 

expected it to mean a traffic jam or a parking lot. However, this kanji was created based on the sound of many cars running. 
 

This month's quiz is here. 

水＋馬＝？ 

What does it mean when you combine the kanji "水", which means water, and "馬", which means horse? 

In Gassho, 
Rev. Noritaka Imada                                               
If you need to contact Rev. Imada, you can email him at: imadabca@gmail.com 
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Join us for Sunday Service 
 

New Year’s Day Service 

Monday, January 1, 2024 at 10:00 a.m. 

 

 

Ho-Onko Service, January Shotsuki Hoyo 

BCF Awards, General Meeting and New Year’s Party 

Sunday, January 14, 2024 at 10:00 a.m. 

 

 

Nirvana Day and Family Service 

Sunday, January 28, 2024 at 10 a.m. 

 

Officiant: Rev. Noritaka Imada 

 
There will be a light luncheon following the church services and so in order to 

prepare enough for everyone, we ask that you please rsvp to 

florinbuddhist@gmail.com.  Thank you!! 

 
**The front gates may be locked 15 minutes after the start of scheduled services and/or activities.  Thank you.  

 
In the event of a change, we will post the updates on our website, Facebook page and send out a message to our email list.    
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Dear Sangha: 
 
Happy New Year!  I want to update you on a few matters of interest: 
 

• I previously notified you that Reverend Imada would likely have to return to Japan to renew 
his visa. That timeline has changed.  Recently, we learned that Reverend Imada will be 
able to stay with us through the end of July 2024.  Therefore, BCF will coordinate with the 
Buddhist Church of Sacramento to provide coverage of our ministerial needs starting in 
August 2024.   
 

• You may notice that “No Parking” signs have been posted outside of the BCF gates.  This is 
being done to ensure cars are not blocking access to the grounds.    
 

• A leaky sink in the church kitchen was recently repaired by Lloyd Okimura, but the kitchen 
is still in need of multiple upgrades.  We are in the process of obtaining estimates to 
remodel and bring the kitchen up to food preparation standards.    

 

• Repairs are currently underway following the recent break-in and burglary of the church 
office.  Additional motion detectors have been installed in the office to enhance overall 
security.  

 
My best to you and your families in 2024.   
 
In Gassho, 
 
Eric Fujii, President 
Buddhist Church of Florin  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 



 

  



 
Buddhist Church of Florin 

Governing Board Meeting Highlights 

December 13, 2023 

1. Repairs, replacements, and additions to the church office are being done to recover from the mid-November 

break in. Windows and mailboxes are being repaired. New blinds have been ordered and the Board is 

working on a solution for a new safe. Locks have been re-keyed, and fobs are being reprogrammed. 

Additional alarm sensors have been installed. Huge thanks to Margie S., Lloyd O., Gary O., and Walter M. 

for cleaning up and conducting repairs. A special thanks to Lloyd O. for always volunteering to be on site 

for any of the repair work. Fortunately, the mail had been picked up by BCF and affiliates, so to date, we 

are not aware of any missing checks. Cash funds that were being collected by a JYBA member for a Girl 

Scout toy drive were taken. However, generous donations from Paula Yoshioka and Elizabeth Fujii have 

replaced those stolen funds. Many other donations have been collected also. 

2. No Parking signage is being added to all gates to prevent blockage when people are on site, especially Rev. 

Imada who is now in residence. 

3. Beginning in January, greeters for the services will be chosen from one of our 3 toban Groups. Each month 

a different Group will provide greeters.  It’s a great way for everyone to get to know each other. So please 

be generous with your time when your Group Director-at-Large contacts you. 

4. BCF is moving toward improving our website, particularly to include the ability to order and pay online 

during our fundraisers.  If you have expertise and would like to help, please contact Eric Fujii 

(efujii52@gmail.com) 

5. A class sponsored by BCF for Red Cross CPR training is being held in January.  The class is currently full, 

but if you are interested in being trained, please contact Glenn Fujii (gmfujii21@yahoo.com).  If there is 

enough interest, BCF may sponsor another session on another date. 

6. New tables for the gym have arrived! If you have suggestions for disposition of the old tables, please let 

Eric know (efujii52@gmail.com). 

7. The Board decided that BCF Awards will be made every other year, instead of each year. 

8. Rev. Imada’s next Japanese language class will be January 28. 

9. Ben Uyeno’s Eagle Scout project to clean, repair, and the paint the outdoor kitchen is complete. A big thank 

you to Ben and his troop and Kenny T. who acted as the BCF liaison and provided guidance and assistance 

throughout the project. 

10. The BWA’s Tsuitou Hoyo Service and Bonenkai were well-attended, and all enjoyed the food and prizes 

and the dharma talk by guest speaker Rev. Etsuko Mikame from the San Jose Betsuin. 

11. Repairs have been made to the leaking sink in the Hondo kitchen. A committee is proceeding with getting 

estimates to replace damaged cabinets and getting an idea about potential costs for a larger scope remodel. 

12. The script rebate for 2023 was more than $2,000.  Thank you to everyone who purchased scrip and to Ann 

T. for skillfully managing it all!  
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In addition to receiving this award, the Florin JACL did a very nice, extensive slide show 

regarding Buddhist Church of Florin’s history as a temple. It’s twenty-four (24) pages 

long. If you are interested in seeing this document, go to florinbuddhist.org.  

  



 



 

 


